

16<sup>th</sup> November 2012

Re: AGM YMCA CC

Dear Members,

The Annual General Meeting is on Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> December 2012 and the adoption of Club Rules is being proposed at the meeting. I attach a copy of the draft Rules.

In updating the Club Rules, we have tried to reflect what we do as a Club in as far as we could, rather than changing processes which seem to work well. We also have tried to ensure the Rules follow good practice for sports clubs.

Conduct and the process for dealing with breaches of conduct is an area where most clubs set out the process and where we have introduced a new process. We have included a Disciplinary Sub-Committee who will be responsible for addressing conduct and breaches of conduct.

We have also introduced other changes that have taken place in sport including in Child Protection and Anti-Doping.

If you have any suggested revisions to the draft Rules, please revert to me before Friday 30<sup>th</sup> November 2012, by email to <u>derekdockrell@eircom.net</u> or by phone to 0868205788.

I think it is important for the club to have our structure and processes set out and therefore I would appreciate your support in having these adopted.

Yours sincerely,

truk

**Derek Dockrell** 

President.

